## Streets Committee - September 1, 2023

Attendees: Chirs Bell (CB), Mark Porter (MP), Bill Koons (BK), Tim Alder (TA), Eric Heibach (EA), Greg Heilman (GH)

The meeting was called to order at 7:38 a.m.

GH of 5125 Chillicothe Rd. addressed the committee regarding stormwater and a silted ditch that runs north to south behind approximately five properties on Chillicothe. MP noted that stormwater from Belmeadow travels to the ditch and eventually makes its way to Manorbrook. The ditch has silted over the years and no longer provides the benefit it is supposed to. This ditch connects to another stormwater ditch that runs east to west from W. Belmeadow to Chillicothe. The Village has an easement for the east/west ditch and neglected it for many years. The Village cleaned up this ditch a few years ago. It is believed that neglect of the east/west ditch expediated silting of the north/south ditch. After discussion, the committee believes this is a viable stormwater project for the Village to consider.

EH gave a road program update. He reported that an intermediate coarse has been completed on Maple Springs and Woodside. Each road still needs the final paving. EH noted that driveway repairs are being done where new culvert pipes were installed and three concrete curb repairs are scheduled on Kensington (1) and Bishop (2). At this time EH does not have an update from the State regarding paving on Chillicothe.

EH and TA reported to the committee about pavement issues on Chelsea and Fernwood. They were paved in different years, but each is experiencing thousands of pock marks. This is happening on the entire length of both streets, not in just small areas. The reason is unknown at this time. The engineer is investigating.

BK reported that the resident who requested a crosswalk from Sugar Bush to Gurney Elementary will attending the next Safety Committee meeting.

TA gave an update regarding the Country Estates Pond #3 proposal to lower the water level 6" and install a 12" pipe to drain the rear yard of 112 Anglers, paid for by the Preserve HOA. The Country Estates residents who live on the pond are in favor of installing the pipe, but are not in favor of lowering the pond water level. The Country Estates HOA President will be in touch with TA after the Labor Day holiday.

TA shared an idea for two of the four traffic light poles that will be removed once the new lights are active. He suggested investigating the cost for erecting them on Bell by SRV Park. This would give the Village an ability to hang banners again since the utility poles can no longer be used.

TA reported that the swale work from Daily Lane to Woodside Rd. is expected to be completed in the next two days.

Stormwater issues: 1) 500 Manorbrook experiencing stormwater issues coming from land under power lines; 2) 936 Bell had 9' deep manhole replaced with 6'. The drain wasn't adjusted and now the resident is having water issues; 3) 52 Daisy is having significant water issues in the backyard. TA and EH have walked the property and gave the resident suggestions for relieving the issue.

The meeting adjourned at 8:25 a.m.